Penile rehabilitation after reconstructive surgery for Peyronie’s disease (corporoplasty)

Any procedure that is being carried out to restore the normal shape of your penis carries risks, - our most important concern is

1. To maintain normal length and shape of your penis

2. To maintain or improve erectile function

In order to achieve this goal, we recommend a strict rehabilitation regime after your surgery. 

In the first stage of your recovery, we will provide you with medication that is designed to induce more spontaneous erections – particularly during the nighttime when you are sleeping. These drugs should be taken regularly over the first four weeks after the procedure. During this initial phase erections can still be painful, but it is important that the penis and particularly the graft material gets “stretched” occasionally.

Once the wound has healed, the swelling has subsided and your penis has become a little less sensitive, we recommend the use of a vacuumdevice: we will either arrange an appointment in our nurse-led clinic where we will introduce you to the use of vacuumpumps. Alternatively, you can purchase a vacuumpump yourself over the internet or in most sex shops. The vaccumpump is essentially a cylinder that gets placed over the flaccid penis. By pumping the air out of the cylinder, the penis will automatically expand and you will achieve an erection. I recommend that use the pump at least twice daily (early morning and evening) for a period of 15-20min. During these exercises, I suggest you repeatedly induce an erection with your pump. Do not engage in any sexual activities. Once you remove the cylinder wait until the erection has subsided, before inducing another erection through the same exercise. Repeated induction of artificial erections will “stretch” the penis, and prevent further shrinkage or recurrent curvature during the healing process. By causing artificial erections you will also encourage blood flow into the penis and improve your erectile function.

It is important that you carry out these exercises regularly twice daily throughout the first three months of your recovery.

If you are very concerned about loss of length of your penis, you may want to consider purchasing a penile extender: you will find a number of reputable providers of these devices on the internet. A penile extender needs to be worn at least 8 hours every day. Most of the modern devices can easily be concealed under your clothing and you will be able to carry out your normal activities while the device continuously stretches your penis. These gadgets are particularly helpful in patients where either the disease itself or surgery has resulted in a shortening of your penile length. You should be able to use these devices about four weeks after your surgery.  
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